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July 3, 2025 
 
County of Dufferin 
30 Centre Street  
Orangeville, ON L9W 2X1 
 
Sent By Email: Sonya Pritchard, spritchard@dufferincounty.ca 
     Dufferin County Planning Department, planner@dufferincounty.ca 
 
Re: County Road 109 Corridor Study 
 
At its regular meeting of Council held on June 18, 2025, the Township of Amaranth 
Council passed the following resolution: 
 
Resolution #: 7 
Moved by: A. Stirk 
Seconded by: B. Metzger 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT: 
 

The Council of the Township of Amaranth 
 

1. Formally petition the Province of Ontario to reclassify County Road 109 as a 

provincial highway, restoring its designation as Highway 9, under the jurisdiction 

and responsibility of the Ministry of Transportation of Ontario (MTO); 

2. Request that MTO undertake a full corridor review of County Road 109 to assess 

its current and projected transportation capacity, infrastructure condition, and 

regional significance; 

3. Urge the Province to commit to funding and undertaking necessary upgrades to 

bring the corridor to modern provincial highway standards, including safety 

enhancements, road widening, improved intersections, and support for multi-

modal infrastructure as appropriate; 

4. Request Dufferin County staff to initiate formal engagement with the MTO and 

relevant provincial ministries, and to coordinate with member municipalities in 

compiling data and advocacy materials in support of the reclassification; 

5. Request Dufferin County Council provide regular updates and a proposed 

strategy for joint municipal and provincial collaboration. 
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Further That This resolution be circulated to all Dufferin County municipalities, Dufferin–

Caledon MPP, County of Wellington and the Minister of Transportation of Ontario for 

their awareness and support. 

CARRIED 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact the office if you require any further information on this 
matter.  
 

Yours truly,  
 

 
Nicole Martin, Dipl. M.A. 
CAO/Clerk 

 


